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The Montgomery Times 

 

                            

Dates to Remember: 

October 2 - National Custodial 

Workers' Day 

October 5 – World Teachers ‘Day 

October 7 – Swag Day (Wear Purple 

and Yellow) 

October 7 – Pizza Day 

October 10 – Thanksgiving (No School) 

October 13 – Cross Country 

October 20 – Open House / Meet the 

Staff 

October 24 – PA Day  

 

 

 

Dear Families: 

 

As the new school year began, our students arrived  

with excitement in their eyes, expectations for new 

challenges and the hope for new adventures. We  

would like to thank all our parents, students, and  

school staff for making the first school month a  

productive and successful beginning. 

 

The busy month of September has come to an end,  

and October is now underway. As part of our School 

Learning Plan, we will continue to focus on Student  

Learning and Achievement in the areas of Reading  

and Positive Culture and Well-Being. 

  

With the 2022-2023 school year under way, we hope  

you will continue to be involved in your child’s 

learning at Viscount Montgomery. Together we can 

make a difference in the learning and growth of 

your child.  

 

On behalf of the Viscount staff, we wish you all a 

happy Thanksgiving!  

 

Mr. D. Fede 

October 20th 

Meet the Staff 

5:00 PM-6:30 PM 
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Halloween at Viscount!  

 

On October 31st, Viscount students are welcome to 

participate in our Halloween Parade! 

 

Parents are also welcome to join us in the back playground. 

More information regarding time will be sent out closer to 

the date.  

 

The afternoon will be set aside for our Junior / Intermediate 

dance! 

Terry Fox Run 
 

On Friday September 23rd, our 

students did an amazing job by 

showing their support for Terry Fox. 

They showed up in red and white 

and ran/walked around our school 

and field numerous times. Thank 

you to everyone who came to 

support our students and donated 

for such a great cause! Together 

we raised $2700!  

 

Thank you to Mr. Dodds and his 

team for organizing this amazing 

event! 

MEDICAL ALERT 

Just a reminder that Viscount Montgomery is a NUT FREE School. We 

have both staff and students with severe life-threatening allergies to 

peanuts and tree nuts. Do not send any nut products to school with 

your child. Thank you!  

Smoke and Vape-Free Schools 

Smoking cannabis or tobacco and 

vaping any substance is prohibited 

anywhere on school property and in 

public areas within 20 metres of the 

perimeter of the school grounds. If you 

are caught smoking or vaping in school 

or on school property, you may be 

ticketed and fined. Fines start at $305.  
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Attention Parents: Dismissal Policy 

Instructional time at Viscount occurs between 9:15-3:35. At times there will be classes outside 

on the back playground prior to dismissal for a variety of reasons (Phys. Ed, DPA).  

Please note that for security and safety reasons, parents are not permitted to be on the back 

playground before 3:35 as the playground is considered an outside classroom.  

Once the 3:35 bell rings for dismissal, we ask that parents only then enter the playground.  

Thank you for your understanding so that we can continue to keep your children safe at 

school. 

ATTENTION!! Parent Parking / Drop Off / Pick Up 

Just a friendly reminder that when you are dropping off or picking up your child at dismissal, 

please do not block the bus loading zone or enter the parking lot. We want to ensure the safety 

of all our students as they are being transported to and from Viscount.  

In addition, when dropping off or picking up your child, parents please be aware of children 

opening car doors to the street access. There have been numerous occasions where students 

were almost hit by on coming cars. As a safety reminder, students should enter and exit cars 

from the sidewalk and never from the street. We strongly encourage parents to have these 

safety discussions at home with their children so that we can ensure that all our students remain 

safe.  

We understand the congestion that can occur during morning entry and dismissal and we 

encourage you to please find an alternative spot rather than on Glenholme Ave.  

Alternative bus loading zones are also being re-assessed by the City of Hamilton.  
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Bus Information 

The HWDSB Transportation service is responsible for the carriers that bring our 

students to and from school. At times, school busses may run late and the delay time 

could take up to 30 minutes. We strongly encourage all families to check the status of 

their child’s bus on a daily basis. This could be done using the following link: 

https://www.hamiltonschoolbus.ca/ 

 Here you will find a posting of all the delays.  

You can also phone transportation directly at (905) 523-2318 or 1-800-691-6402 with 

any questions you may have, as our school office closes at 4:00 PM. 

Secure School Information 

Every year, school communities are required to engage in a number of Secure Schools drills to 

ensure all students and staff understand how to participate in the case of an emergency 

situation.  These drills include:  6 fire drills (3 in the fall, 3 in the spring), 1 hold and secure drill, 1 

shelter in place drill, 2 lockdown drills and 1 bomb threat drill. 

The dates of future drills will be posted on the school website at least one day prior to our 

scheduled drill.  If weather conditions do not allow for a safe drill, the drill would be pushed to the 

next available school day. 

Please do not be alarmed if your child tells you that the alarm went off at school. This is all part of 

our Emergency Plan of Action. 

To learn more about HWDSB’s approach to secure schools, please go 

to: https://www.hwdsb.on.ca/secondary/supports/secure-schools/ 

 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.hwdsb.on.ca%2Fsecondary%2Fsupports%2Fsecure-schools%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cdfede%40hwdsb.on.ca%7C764fe43ca9ff4bb13fb408d97f8f5ac2%7C7afeaf6ab1be4c83a974c43a8b215634%7C0%7C0%7C637681075933107183%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=QpO2FszKPNnbNDrtZy8qbRIwNw7J8W4Su5aRiV3iRu0%3D&reserved=0
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School Reorganization  

Hamilton-Wentworth District School Board reviews its student enrolment numbers in each school at 

this time of year. The enrolment numbers are compared to the projected enrolment numbers 

determined at the end of the previous school year. Due to current enrolment, several students 

were moved to new classes. New classes begin on October 7th. Notes have been sent home with 

all students who have been affected by this. Teachers have worked together on deciding which 

students would be moved, taking into consideration all student needs and balancing classes as 

best as possible. The new organization will be as follows: 

2022-23 Classes: 

 

Mrs. Stubbing/ Ms. Babin  JK/SK    Mrs. Kellner  Grade 6 

Mrs. Enns/Ms. Vanfleet JK/SK    Mrs. Walker   Grade 6 

Mrs. Lipsett/ Ms. French JK/SK    Mr. Patocs  Grade 7 

Mrs. Pacifici   Grade 1   Ms. Dolanjski/TBD Grade 7 

Mrs. Hazzard  Grade 2   Mr. Fenton  Grade 7/8 

Mrs. Campello  Grade 2/3   Mr. Henry  Grade 8 

Mr. Eaton   Grade 2/3   Ms. Jong  Grade 8 

Mrs. Sotra   Grade 3/4   Ms. Ecet  Grade 7/8 Remote 

Mrs. Kozic   Grade 4/5   Mrs. Vaillancourt ASD P/J 

Ms. O’Neill   Grade 5/6   Miss Wildfang  ASD J/I 

 

Subject Specific Teachers:                                              Office Staff: 

 

Mr. Dodds  Grades 1-8 Gym   Mrs. Mills Office Assistant (.5 PM). 

Mrs. Dolanjski Grades 7-8 Music   Mrs. Hylton Office Administrator 

Mr. Kellner  LRT     Mr. Fede Principal 

Miss Greene LRT/Library/Prep Coverage 

Mme Terzis  Grades 7-8 French 

Mme Iantomasi Grades 4-6 French 

TBD   Prep Coverage 

Mrs. Hewitt  Student Success Teacher 

Miss Leyzer  Reading Specialist 

 

Educational Assistants:     Caretaking Staff: 

 

Ms. Anderson      Mr. How Head Caretaker 

Mrs. Antler       Mr. Alves Caretaker (PM) 

Ms. Iasci       Mr. Wighton Caretaker (PM) 

Mr. Kenny 

Miss Godschalk 

Mr. Stuparyk 

Miss Campanella    

Ms. Owl 

Miss Costie 

Mr. Lupal 

Ms. Spittles (AIM) 
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